
July 8, 2022 

BYE-PORTAL 

Mr. Adam Teitzman, Clerk 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-0850 

FILED 7/8/2022 
DOCUMENT NO. 04564-2022 
FPSC - COMMISSION CLERK 

Writer's Direct Dial Number: (850) 521-1706 
Writer's E-Mail Address: bkeating@gunster.com 

Re: Docket No. 20220049-EI: Review of Storm Protection Plan pursuant to Rule 25-6.030, 
F.A.C., Florida Public Utilities Company 

Dear Mr. Teitzman: 

At Staffs request, FPUC offers this letter to clarify the documents for which confidentiality has 
been requested as it pertains to the Testimony of OPC Witness Mara. 

FPUC seeks confidential classification of the highlighted lines on pages 24 and 25 of the 
Testimony of Kevin Mara, which was submitted by the Office of Public Counsel ("OPC"). This 
information was originally filed by OPC on May 31, 2022. [See Document No. 3314-2022]. In 
accordance with Rule 25-22.006, F.A.C., FPUC timely submitted a Notice of Intent to Seek 
Confidential Classification the same day without including an additional copy of the referenced 
confidential document. Because the Rule requires that the confidential material be submitted with 
the Notice of Intent, FPUC provided the confidential material again on June 7, 2022. [See 
Document No. 34 73-2022]. Subsequently, in accordance with the Rule, FPUC submitted a Request 
for Confidential Classification - again with the confidential material attached. [See Document No. 
04181-2022] FPUC was later notified by PSC Staff that the confidential material included with 
the Request was missing one of the confidential pages. Therefore, at Staffs request, FPUC 
resubmitted the confidential material on June 30, 2022. [See Document No. 04400-2022]. The 
submission on June 30, 2022, was intended as a replacement for the submission on June 21, 2022. 
[Document No. 04181-2022]. 

In sum, FPUC is asking for confidential classification of the highlighted information on pages 24 
and 25 of Mr. Mara's testimony. To the extent that [Document No. 04181-2022] has been 
replaced, FPUC respectfully asks that it be returned to the Company. The Company also 
respectfully suggests that, given that Document No. 3314-2022 and 3473-2022 are also redundant, 
one of those versions could also be returned to the Company. This would leave only two copies 
on file with Commission, Document No. 04400-2022, and the version of the noted redundant 
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versions [Document No. 3314-2022 or 3473-2022] that is retained by the Commission. This would 
be consistent with the Rule which requires one copy be submitted with the Notice of Intent, and 
one be submitted with the Request for Confidentiality. 

I hope you find this of some assistance. As always, please don't hesitate to let me know if you 
have any questions whatsoever. 

MEK 
cc: Jacob Imig 

Penelope Buys 
Patricia Christensen 

Gunster, Yoakley & Stewart, P.A. 
ATTORNEYS AT LAW 

Sincerely, 

Beth Keating 
Gunster, Yoakley & art, P.A. 
215 South Monroe t., Suite 601 
Tallahassee, FL 32301 
(850) 521-1706 




